
PST’s are required to be
ENROLLED in a 40-hour

Board approved PST course
within 180 days of hire date.

Choose this first bubble for any new dispatcher hired by your agency 
(regardless of whether they are full time, part time, or have been

employed with your agency previously).

The middle name 
is a required field, 

you can choose to use 
an initial if preferred.

An individual email address (whether personal or agency issued) is required. 
We will use this email address when adding to the Master list and Virtual Academy.

You can enter the title specific to your agency’s preference. 
Examples if you are unsure: Dispatcher, Telecommunicator, PST, Dispatch supervisor, etc. 

If you are unsure how to add users, we can
provide you with directions upon request.

If the PST has not previously taken a
40-hour Board approved course,

the correct selection is “No“.

If you have already
enrolled the PST in a 

40-hour Board approved
course, choose “Yes“.

The PST is required to complete the course, 
NO LATER than 180 days after enrollment date.

There is a list of Board-approved courses in the FAQ section of the PST Certification page.
click HERE to Board approved view courses

The 9-1-1 Board will reimburse primary PSAPs for the cost of the
approved course and its materials. 

click HERE to request reimbursement

If the PST holds any other certifications, 
such as CPR, EMD, CTO, etc. 

You can upload their certificates here.

If this person’s position is administrative only
 and never answers 9-1-1 calls, select “No”.

When onboarding a new PST, supervisors must
ensure the new employee can access their 
Virtual Academy account. This is a required 

 digital platform used to access online training and
for storing external training records.

https://al911board.docuware.cloud/DocuWare/Forms/pst-certification-course-request-for-payment-form?orgID=d3fa1332-46cd-479e-9b76-3097f5c11ae5

